
 

          

 
           20 February 2019 

Reference: 20190211/CSU/OME 
 
Dear        
        
 
Thank you for your email of 11 and 12 February 2019 requesting the following information. 

1. Local Area Network  
a) What Manufacturer is your LAN Network? 
b) What date does your support contract come up for renewal on the LAN Network? 
c) What is the current cost of the LAN Network Support? 
d) Which company is the support contract with? 
2. Contacts 
a) Who is responsible for ICT in the organisation and what are their contact details? 
b) Who is responsible for ICT Infrastructure in the organisation and what are their contact details? 
c) Who is responsible for ICT Purchasing in the organisation and what are their contact details? 
3. Staff 
a) How many IT users do you have? 
b) How many locations/offices do you have? 
 

The Office of Manpower Economics provides an independent secretariat to eight Pay Review Bodies; 
Prison Service pay review body (PSPRB), NHS Pay Review Body (NHSPRB), Doctors’ & Dentists 
‘remuneration body (DDRB), Senior Salaries review body (SSRB), School Teachers review body 
(STRB), Police Remuneration Review Body (PRRB), National Crime Agency Remuneration 
Review Body (NCAPRB) and the Armed Forces Pay Review Body (AFPRB) and as such we are 
responsible for any administrative queries for all the secretariat’s mentioned above.  

You have sent this request separately to me, Gabrielle Kann of the Police Remuneration Review Body 
(PRRB) and National Crime Agency Remuneration Review Body (NCAPRB), Neil Goodson of the 
Prison Service Pay review body (PSPRB), Craig Marchant of the NHS Pay Review Body (NHSPRB) 
and Ilona Kokle of the School Teachers review body (STRB). 
 

Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 ('the Act'), you have the right to:  

• know whether we hold the information you require; 
• be provided with that information (subject to any exemptions under the Act which may apply). 
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The answers to your questions are that the Office of Manpower Economics (OME) does not hold the 
information you require. The OME is funded by the Department for Business, Energy and Industrial 
Strategy (BEIS), and they would be responsible for all Procurement and IT services provided to the 
Office.   

Consequently, you may wish to contact BEIS FOI for the information you are seeking. 

 

You can write to: 
 
Information Rights Unit,  
Department for Business, Energy and Industrial Strategy,  
1 Victoria Street,  
London, SW1H 0ET  
 
Or you can email them at: FOI.Requests@beis.gov.uk 
 
Appeals Procedure 

If you are unhappy with the way the Office of Manpower Economics has handled your request you may 
ask for an internal review. You should contact me at the Office of Manpower Economics if you wish to 
complain. 

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the 
Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: 
 
            Information Commissioner’s Office  
            Wycliffe House  
            Water Lane 
            Wilmslow 
            Cheshire 
        
 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Rashmi Panigrahi 
FOI Officer 
Office of Manpower Economics 
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